
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

REGION Ill 


1650 Arch Street 

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103-2029 


JAM 1 C 2017 

The Honorable Marissa J. Levine, Commissioner 
Commonwealth of Virginia 
Department of Health 
109 Governor Street 
Richmond, Virginia 23219 

Dear Commissioner Levine: 

This letter acknowledges receipt of the Primacy Revision Application dated 
December 13, 2016, submitted by Mr. Andrew Hammond, Acting Director, of the Office of Drinking 
Water. This package modifies Virginia's Public Water System Supervision Program for the adoption of 
the Revised Total Coliform Rule (RTCR). Virginia is commended for its efforts to adopt this rule. 

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has determined that Virginia's Primacy 
Revision Application is complete and final. Interim primacy is granted pursuant to 
40 C.F.R. §142.12(e) and remains in effect until EPA approves or disapproves the revised primacy 
program. EPA's ninety (90) day review period, per 40 C.F.R. §142.12(d)(3), begins on the date of this 
letter. We will notify you of our decision. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or have your staff contact 
Mr. Brian Hamilton, EPA's Virginia Liaison, at 215-814-5497 or hamilton.brian@epa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

' ) 

Shawn M. Garvin 
Regional Administrator 
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